Cable Advisory Council Area 2

Bridgeport, Fairfield, Stratford, Milford, Orange, Woodbridge

www.cacarea2.com

May 16, 2019 , Meetinghouse Café, 4 Meetinghouse Lane, Woodbridge. CT

Attendance - Ron Davis – Orange, Gerry Speno, Tom Flynn – Fairfield,  Janet Montalbano– Milford, Cindy Gerber – Woodbridge
Call to Order  7:00 PM  Ron thanked Cindy and Elia for coordinating the food and the space for the meeting.
Public Participation  None at this time 
Prior Minutes  Cindy motioned, seconded by Janet, to approve the April 2019 minutes.  All present members in favor with an abstention from Gerry
New Business  Cindy asked if she could speak at this time about the scholarship she and Janet have been charged with coordinating.  Council members discussed the number of scholarships, who they would serve, amounts, criteria and how to publicize the availability.  It was decided that CAC Area 2 would provide two 500.00 awards to two students, one high school and one college, who reside in the Area 2 towns the council represents.  Cindy volunteered to put together three or four questions for the students they would use to make their decision.  Ron suggested running the final plan by Elia for his thoughts and suggestions.
Towns  Pua Ford from Woodbridge reported they have a new Selectperson and they have been filming the Board of Finance meetings.  The grant money really helps Woodbridge with equipment and town residents really like watching on YouTube live.  Pua said she too is concerned about the FCC filing MB05-311 
Which may eliminate “in kind” services to cable companies.  Ron reports business as usual in Orange.  The annual meeting was shot last night and was shown on the web at the same time.  Ron has been participating in the Citizen’s Police Academy and is planning on putting together a one hour show when it is completed.  Janet read a report from Kara stating that they hired 2 full time workers to be available to her to produce and film town meetings.  They had their first ever live stream on YouTube of all three Milford High School graduations.  They plan on having student interns.  The grant money has helped with equipment and they have been able to increase town meetings.  
Treasurer’s Report  Janet reported the balance in the operating account is $4,911.93 with expenditures for April meeting refreshments and the website.

Chair’s Comments  Ron asked for recommendations for the June dinner meeting.  It was suggested that the meeting be held at Gusto’s right off exit 35 on the Post Road.  Janet volunteered to contact the restaurant and make arrangements.

GATA  Marlene not present

Altice  No rep at this time

Adjournment  Gerry motioned, seconded by Janet to adjourn at 8:05 PM.  The next meeting will be held June 20, 2019 6:30 PM at Gusto Trattoria Italian Restaurant, 255 Boston Post Road, Milford CT 
